From: RCLBr609 Membership

Sent: Monday, March 20, 2023 9:18 PM

To: Brown, Patrick - Mayor < Patrick. Brown@brampton.ca>

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL]Transit service

Hello,

I would like to start by saying thank you.

This conference will provide the City of Brampton an excellent opportunity to show their support for Canada's largest Veterans Organization.

Donating a bus would ensure that our visiting delegates are transported safely between our Branch 609 and the Courtyard by the Marriott.

Those of our delegates with vision problems or who aren't comfortable driving at night will appreciate the assistance, as well as anyone who uses a walker, cane or wheelchair since the Brampton Transit are capable of kneeling.

It would also provide safe transportation for those delegates that wish to partake of the branches facilities.

There will be representatives from 56 Branches and 52 zones that will be coming to this convention.

I hope that I have explained why we would benefit from the donation of Brampton Transit?

Do you still require that I attend the city council meeting on March 29?

Thank you, Nancy Flint Membership RCL. Branch 609